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ATMEL CORPORATION

Tel: (408) 441-0311

Fax: (408) 436-4200 

March 4, 2002

ADDITIONAL MANUFACTURING CAPACITY FOR AT45DB021B and AT45DB041B

Dear Customer:

This letter, along with the attached Product Change Notification (ACN #020901), serve as formal notification of the addition of the 2Mbit and 4Mbit DataFlash, AT45DB021B and AT45DB041B, respectively, to the manufacturing lineup at our Fab 7 facility in Rousset, France.   Currently, the 2Mbit and 4Mbit DataFlash devices are manufactured only at Fab 5 in Colorado Springs.  Adding the 2Mbit and 4Mbit device to the Fab 7 8-inch wafer line will improve manufacturing efficiency and product availability and ensure high volume support for these key  DataFlash products.  Fab 7 also produces the 8Mbit, 16Mbit, 32Mbit, and 64Mbit DataFlash devices. 

The AT45DB021B and AT45DB041B have been qualified by similarity from the 8Mbit, 16Mbit, 32Mbit, and 64Mbit devices which are in volume production.  All members of the .25um DataFlash family utilize the same design rules, memory cell, and process.

Production output of AT45DB021B and AT45DB041B at Fab 7 will commence in April 2002. 

Qualification samples of AT45DB021B and AT45DB041B from Fab 7 may be obtained by contacting your local Atmel Sales Representative.  Your rapid qualification in parallel with Atmel’s internal qualifications will improve availability of this device.  If no samples are requested by the end of March 2002, Atmel will assume that customers agree and approve their products to be manufactured from Fab 7.

Sincerely,

Nicole D. Nguyen

Staff Product Marketing Engineer - DataFlash 

